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This female pileated woodpecker peels back bark to find bark beetle and wood borer larvae.  Pileated woodpecker holes tend to be rectangular in shape 
and they need either a specially made house or larger snag for nesting and an estimated 40 acres of denser forest for habitat.  We have had a pair on our 
20 acre Tree Farm for 5 years now and leave late summer/fall infested beetle trees standing until spring to feed them, when the tree(s) is dropped and 
remaining bark peeled to kill the remaining brood.  Picture by Peter Kolb ð MSU Extension Forestry Specialist. 
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Letter from the Editor 

Dear Reader, 

This newsletter highlights numerous articles that 

focus on information and resources that a forest 

landowner can use to better their knowledge and 

potentially implement on their own land. The overall 

concept is to provide articles that capture oneôs 

attention based on current issues and updates on 

various organizations on a state and national level. 

Our goal is to provide articles that will give important 

information and encourage landowners to develop 

new ideas towards their land. 

  

Warm regards, 

Christina Oppegard, Family Forest News Editor 

Christina.oppegard@mso.umt.edu 

extensionforestry@montana.edu 

(406)243-2773 

 

Peter Kolb -  MSU Extension Forestry Specialist 

Cindy Bertek ï MSU Forest Stewardship  Coordinator 

Martin Twer -  MSU Extension Forestry Bioenergy   

             Assoc. Specialist 

 

 

Montana State University Extension Forestry has taken 

on the responsibility of producing the spring Montana 

Family Forest News in cooperation with the Montana 

DNRC, Tree Farm Program, Montana Forest Owners 

Association, Montana Forest Stewardship Foundation, 

Montana Forest Stewardship Steering Committee, Montana 

Logging Association, Montana Wood Products 

Association, U.S. Forest Service, U.S. Natural Resources 

and Conservation Service and the many sponsors whose 

advertisements you will find on the pages of this 

newsletter.  All are committed towards the conservation of 

healthy and functioning Montana forests. We hope you 

enjoy this newsletter. Please send us your comments! 
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